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TO:  Mitsi Corcoran, Chief Financial Officer  
 
FROM: Lynn Peterson, Risk Manager 
 
DATE:  September 4, 2012  
 
SUBJECT: Group Life Insurance – Renewal: 01/01/2013 
  Group Vision Insurance – Renewal 01/01/2013 
                      Flexible Spending Accounts Administration – Renewal 01/01/2013 
 
 
2013 Group Life Renewal 
 
Hartford has proposed to renew the $25,000 core life program at an unchanged 
renewal rate of $0.147 per $1,000 of coverage or $3.68 per employee per month.  
They have also agreed to renew, at no rate increase, supplemental employee life as 
well as supplemental dependent life.    The estimated annual district paid premium 
is $227,184.  Hartford has agreed to guarantee these rates for two (2) additional 
years [01/01/2013 - 12/31/2014]. 
 
2013 Group Vision Renewal 
 
Humana has offered to renew the district group vision care insurance program at 
the expiring per employee per month (PEPM) rate of $4.19 for two (2) additional 
years [01/01/13 through 12/31/14]. The current PEPM rate has been in effect since 
01/01/1998. The contract rates are as follows: 
 

Coverage 
Tier 

Expiring 
Monthly Premium

Renewal 
Monthly Premium 

Employee Only $4.19 $4.19 
Employee + Family $13.63 $13.63 

  
There will be no change in the benefit level. The average monthly district paid 
premium, based on the first six months of the 2012 calendar year, is $20,573.73. 
 
 
Flexible Spending Account Administration 
 
Discovery Benefits has offered to continue the current FSA Administration at no 
increase to the expiring program.  The current rate is $4.90 per participant per 
month.  They have agreed to continue for one year [01/01/2013 – 12/31/2013].  The 
average monthly district paid expense for the first six months of 2012 calendar year 
has been $1,078.83 with an average of 220 participants.  
 
 



 
Recommendation 
 
Recommend accepting the renewals for group basic life, voluntary supplemental 
life, group vision and flexible spending account administration as proposed. Also 
recommending that a modification of current withholding procedures for Vision and 
Dental dependent deductions (dental contract does not expire until 12/31/2013) be 
made in order to conform to current medical dependent deductions withholdings. 
Currently, dependent medical deductions are withheld a month in advance because 
premiums are paid a month in advance.  Although Dental and Vision premiums are 
also paid in advance, Dental and Vision dependent deductions have been withheld 
in arrears. Withholding after the expense has been incurred creates a District 
financial liability when employees separate from the District prior to the end of the 
month and deductions cannot be withheld. The District is left to incur this cost if the 
individual does not reimburse the District.  To provide for plan uniformity, it is 
recommended that Dental and Vision Dependent deductions for the 2013 calendar 
plan year begin in December 2012. 
 
 














